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Dear Select Committee on Essential Worker Housing, 
 

Inquiry into options for essential worker housing in NSW 
 
Introduction 
 
NSWALC is the state’s peak, democratically elected body representing Aboriginal peoples in NSW. 
NSWALC has functions to protect and promote the rights of Aboriginal peoples, providing support to 
the NSW Aboriginal Land Rights Network. The Network is currently made up of 121 Local Aboriginal 
Land Councils (LALCs) and has a combined membership of over 30,000 Aboriginal people in NSW. 

The NSW Aboriginal Land Rights Network is the key vehicle to delivering social, cultural and economic 
outcomes to Aboriginal communities, and is the framework for achieving self-determination in NSW. 
The Aboriginal Land Rights Network has unique, first-hand knowledge of the challenges and 
opportunities facing Aboriginal peoples and has developed and continues to develop a range of 
innovative opportunities to support the economic prosperity and social and cultural aspirations of 
Aboriginal people in NSW.  
 
As per our Strategic Goals, NSWALC is dedicated to pursuing economic independence and prosperity 
for our people and LALCs. NSWALC are pleased to see the Government’s commitment to increasing 
housing supply for essential workers, and sees opportunities to elevate Aboriginal businesses, build 
the capacity of the Aboriginal community-controlled sector and increase access to education, training 
and employment for Aboriginal peoples in the supply increase of essential worker housing.  

Closing the Gap 

NSWALC is a member of the NSW Coalition of Aboriginal Peak Organisations (NSW CAPO), who is 
a collective of peak bodies representing Aboriginal Community-Controlled Organisations across 
NSW. NSW CAPO provides a strong, independent, and coordinated voice to address issues affecting 
Aboriginal people in NSW and are a partner to the National Agreement on Closing the Gap (the 
National Agreement).  

In NSW, the National Agreement identifies a fifth Priority Reform specific to Aboriginal employment, 
business growth and economic prosperity. Work towards this Priority Reform 5 and Socio-Economic 
Outcome 8 of the National Agreement has driven significant opportunities for progress, supporting 
genuine partnership approaches with Aboriginal communities and Aboriginal-led economic activities.  

In exploring options to increase housing supply for essential workers, NSWALC recommend that the 
Committee align options with commitments made in the National Agreement, particularly in relation 
to Priority Reform 5 and Socio-Economic Outcome 8, ensuring strong economic participation of 
Aboriginal people and communities and increased opportunities for Aboriginal businesses to flourish.  
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